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Fr Colum Murphy, PP 
Fr Jozef Wozniak, S.Chr 
Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Fr Kingsley Idoghor, SMMM 
Deacon Kevin Devine 

St. Peter’s Parish, Shankill 

13th JULY 2025 – FIFTHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 
 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Brian McCarron, Richmount Gardens 
John McCrory, Lisnisky Care Home 

Martin Quinn, Ellington Avenue 
Olive McVeigh nee Robinson, Tannaghmore Nth  

Eilish Scullion nee Mallon, Lake Street 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 
Sunday13th July 

Immaculata Smyth, Antrim Close 
John McGeown (Buster), Kilmaine Street 
Geraldine McEnoy, Drumnamoe Gardens 

John Lynch, Windsor Avenue 
Patricia (Patsy) McCann, Prospect Way 

Stephen Doyle, Caroline Avenue 
 

Monday 14th July 
Sarah Jane Bell, Cherrytree Walk 

Maggie McGrath, Drumnamoe Gardens 
Joe Dolan, Island View, Kinnego 
Molly Dummigan, Deeny Drive 
Hugh McShane, Oakleigh Fold 

 

Tuesday 15th July 
Mary Burke, Kilvoragh Park 

Annie McGrann, Lower North Street 
Joe Corvan, Rosemount 

Owen Culbert, Deans Walk 
Jock McCafferty, Shore Road 

Jonathan Devlin, Coalisland, Co Tyrone 
 

Wednesday 16th July 
Paddy McCavigan, Belvedere Manor 
Caolan Michael Doyle, Allenhill Park 

John McManus, Laurence Square 
Josephine Derry, Portadown 

Margaret O’Connor, Church Walk 
Kathleen Coleman, Manor Drive 
Roseanne Heaney, Ennis Close 

Dominic Maguinness, Wellington Street 
 

Thursday 17th July 
Marie Campbell, Kilwilke Road 
Artie Mitchell, Castor Bay Road 

Sean McIlroy, Hawthorne Avenue 
Rory McConville, Filbin Crescent 
Tommy Coleman, Waring Street 
Rosaleen Mitchell, Lavery Avenue 

Arthur Kelly, Church Walk 
 

Friday 18th July 
Declan McKenna, Lurgantarry 

David McVeigh, Castor Bay Road 
Bro Jim Kane, Banbridge 

John Phillips, Lisburn 
 

Saturday 19th July 
Patrick Smyth, North Circular Road 

May Haddock, Kilwilke Road 
Colm Totten, Villiers Avenue 

Patrick McGuigan, Sloan Street 
Thomas Hannity, Dublin Road, Burrenbridge 

Christina McDonald, Cypress Gardens 
 

Eternal rest grant onto them O Lord 
 

Parochial House and Parish Office - Tel. 3832 3161 
E-mail:office@stpetersparishlurgan.org   Website: www.lurganparish.com 

 St Paul’s Parish Office 38321289 & Parochial House, 54 Francis Street 38327173 

Safeguarding Children and Adults who require protection. 
Designated person for Dromore Diocese – Mr Stephen Sherry 07301246329 

Or email safeguardingdirector@dromorediocese.org 

Parish Safeguarding Representative –Tel. 0756 329 3431 
. 

St Vincent De Paul -Ozanam Centre 3832 5725.   
Parish App: Parish365 Download App Store or Google Play  

MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday 9.30am, 6pm (Vigil) 
 Sunday 8am & 12.00 noon  

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8am 
Tuesday & Friday 8am & 7pm  

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH  
Sunday: 9am & 10.30am  

Monday–Friday: 10am Saturday: 
10.30 am & 7pm (Vigil) 

 

POLISH MASSES - Msza po Polsku 
While Fr Jozef is away to Poland for the 
month of July, Masses in Polish will be 
held in St Patrick & St Ronan Church, 

Magheralin on the following Sundays 6th, 
13th, 20th & 27th with Fr Maciej. 

 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
6TH July - £3600.32 

Plus, Standing Orders £320.90 weekly 
 

Donations – 1 x £60 & £20 loose  
 

Thank you for your continued support 
and generosity. 

 

 
 
 

We welcome the following children into 
the Christian Community through the 

Sacrament of Baptism 
 

Grace Lily McConnell, Kiln Avenue 
 

Rowan Paul Toman, Fox’s Glen 
 

Maddie McAtavey, Cherrywood 
 

Gia Haire, Kilvoragh Park 
 

Our prayers and good wishes are 
extended to their families. 

 

All parents wishing to have a child 
baptised in St Peter’s Parish, must 
notify the Parish Office in person. 
One month’s notice is required. 

 

Baptisms take place on the first, third 

 

CHARISMATIC RENEWAL 
With Fr Kingsley 

 

Every first Thursday for Bible Studies 
and every last Thursday for Prayers. 

 

You are welcome to join us at  
St Peter’s Upper Sacristy on  

31st July @ 7.00pm for prayers.  
Please bring along your Bible & Rosary 

St Peter’s Parish now accepts 
ONLINE DONATIONS 

Just scan the QR code with your 
phone camera to donate. 

 

 
 

Or visit 
https://donate.mydona.com/st-

peters-parish-lurgan. 
 

Scan the QR code. Enter your 
amount. Input your card details. 
Please do not forget to Gift Aid 

 

GLENEAGLES TOUR 
Our popular tour to 

Killarney is back 
dept 24 Nov 5day tour 

full entertainment 
£ 399 ss £40 

 

COTSWOLDS SUMMER TOUR 
17 Aug x 6night Tour 

Heythorpe House 
excursions to Oxford 

Cheltenham / Stratford 
call Noel 079 5547 5650 

or Gerard 3832 4741 
 

FREE support service to help people with their hearing aids returns 
to Lurgan. 

The next session is taking place on Tuesday 22nd July, from  
10am to 12noon. 

It will be held at the Lurgan Library in the town, which is at  
1 Carnegie St, Lurgan BT66 6AS 

The service is provided by the RNID. 
“We can provide new batteries, cleaning and retubing of ear moulds 

and open fits for NHS hearing aids,” the charity explained. 
“Hearing aids must be placed in a labelled envelope, with name and 

contact details,” the charity added. 
“We can also offer basic hearing checks for those who don’t already 

wear hearing aids”. 
“Users can wait for the service to be done at Lurgan Library or drop 
off your hearing aids to RNID and return before 12noon to collect 

hearing aids.” 
Hearing aids can be dropped off by friends or family members. 

 

If you would like more information, you can contact 07483941623 or 
send an email to Carolyn.ritchie@rnid.org.uk 

 

 
ANNUAL WEEKEND TRIP TO 

KNOCK 
Friday 1st - Sunday 3rd August  
To book a seat please contact  

077 4251 8958. 
Picking up in St Paul’s Car park @ 

10.00am 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
For the month of July - Fr Kingsley 

Friday 6.00pm - 6.45pm 

ROSARY 
Grotto in Kilwilke 

Every Tuesday in July & August @ 
7.00pm. 

Please come along and bring your 
kids and grandkids.  

We will be praying for the protection 
of our young people in our 
community at this time. 

 

North Lurgan Playgroup. 
Last remaining spaces are 

available for September 25.  
If your child is 2yrs 10mths 

before September please give us 
a call on 07542 651377 to speak 

to Clare or email 
northlurganplaygroup@hotmail.c

o.uk 

 
Congratulations to the U-15 

footballers of Clan-Na-Gael who 
brought the All-Ireland Feile title 
to Lurgan for the first time after 

their extra time victory over 
Tyrone champions, Galbally! 

 

PRAYER BEFORE SUMMER 
HOLIDAYS 

 

Lord, God. We put ourselves into 
your hands and pray that you will 

bless us and our families during the 
wonderful months of summer. 

May we all help make our home a 
place of relaxation, joy, love, peace 
and safety. May we be generous and 
considerate, not thinking only about 
ourselves, but helping others enjoy 

the blessings of summertime.  
We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 
 

MONTH’S MIND 
Tuesday 15th July 

Darren Marshall, Broomhill, Magheralin 
Stephen Weir, Listowel, Co Kerry 

 

Saturday 19th July 
Freddie O’Connor, Ashford Grange 

Pearse Quinn, Ardowen 

SACRED HEART CRUSADE OF LOVE & HOPE IN IRELAND 

 
Jubilee Statue of the Sacred Heart Visiting the Diocese of Dromore 

 
 

The aim of the Crusade is to help rekindle faith in the love of Jesus, represented 
in the Sacred Heart devotion, and to offer all a ‘heart to heart’ encounter with 

His most Sacred Heart. 
 

You are invited for 3 days prayer campaign for Ireland from 16th – 18th July with 
the Jubilee Statue of the Sacred Heart. 

Wednesday 16th July in St Peter’s – Adoration, Chaplet of Sacred Heart etc 
starting @ 6.30pm. 

Thursday 17th July in St Paul’s – Rosary Procession with the Jubilee Statue, and 
Benediction starting @ 6.30pm 

Friday 18th July in St Peter’s – Start with Confessions @ 6.05pm followed by 
Divine Mercy Chaplet and Mass @ 7.00pm 

 
Please invite families and friends as we dedicate our parish community to the 

‘Sweet Heart of Jesus’. 
 

 
We wish all our Parishioners a very 
enjoyable and restful time during 

the summer holidays. 
 

Welcome to friends and family who 
are home for the holidays. 

 

Going on holiday? 
Please don’t forget me. Call at my 

House and say a prayer! 
Find a Mass at your destination at 

www.masstimes.org 

 
A very sincere thanks to the many parishioners and groups who 
contributed to the purchasing of the beautiful new vestments for both 
Saint Peter’s and Saint Paul’s Churches. 
Four sets of purple vestments (to be used during the seasons of 
Advent, Lent and also at concelebration of Requiem Masses) along 
with four sets of white vestments (to be used during the seasons of 
Christmas, Easter and also at concelebration of Nuptial Masses) were 
purchased for both parish Churches. A set of green vestments (to be 
used during the season of ordinary time) was also donated to Saint 
Paul’s Church.  If anyone would like to see the new vestments, please 
feel very welcome to come into sacristy after any Mass 
If anyone would like to contribute towards to purchasing of some new 
albs, cinctures and stoles for Saint Peter’s Church please contact 
Father Colum Wright. 
Again, thank you so much for your kindness. 
 


